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DRAFT- 09/30/2010
FINAL –10/14/2010
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For September 23, 2010 
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:07 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Santa Teresa Middle School Cafeteria.

     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Manuela Huerta, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.    

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Casey Pedregon, Jacob Wilson, Isabel Duran and Luke Perea.  The Mission Statement was read by Ms. Saenz.   

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Deputy Superintendent’s Report:  

           Rosa Lovelace, STMS Principal, introduced Col. Blaine Ball.  He is the math teacher teaching geometry for high school credit at STMS.  Col. Ball spoke about the accelerated math program for 7th and 8th graders.  He said that some of the students are also taking Spanish and Language Arts for high school credit.  

            Desert View principal Jorge Araujo and assistant principal Linda Dulovich together with the teaching staff, were recognized for meeting AYP.  Former Sunland Park Principal Linda Perez and assistant principal Laura Pargas were on hand with current principal Raquel Ramirez and assistant principal Lorraine Dominguez-Soriano to receive recognition for also meeting AYP. 

            They were joined by the current teaching staff as well as teaching staff who are now at Anthony Elementary.            

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mr. Ball for the work he does with the advanced math class.  She expressed thanks to all of the teachers from Desert View and Sunland Park for the great job they did, believing in the students and working hard in preparing them.  Mrs. Viramontes explained that this week was Tough Enough to Wear Pink.  Some of the activities include collecting quarters for cancer.  A check from all the money collected from the district will be presented at halftime during the STHS at Gadsden football game. Any student wearing pink can get in free.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mrs. Lovelace for hosting the board meeting. 
      Mrs. Viramontes reminded the board members of the SBA presentations that will start taking place during October.  She said the Fall NMSBA Region VII meeting on October 26th will be at Chaparral High School. The meeting will give the district an opportunity to show off CHS.  Dinner will be catered by the culinary arts class.  Mrs. Viramontes said she has hopes to get more representation for the southern end of the state by getting selected as secretary/treasurer of the New Mexico School Boards Association.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Mr. Ford thanked Mrs. Lovelace for hosting the board meeting.  He congratulated the three elementary schools and expressed best wishes to all of the schools.  He thanked Mr. Ball and hoped for a similar success at the schools in Chaparral.  He said that Mr. Gabaldon and the media class students are at the National Karaoke Contest in Laughlin, Nevada putting their skills to work taking pictures and filming.    

	
	Secretary Saenz said she had watched an Oprah Winfrey show that talked about the alarming state of public education.  They talked about a documentary that will be released on Friday, “Waiting for Superman”.  She said she participated in NMSBA resolution committee which looked at a variety of educational resolutions to present for legislation.  Ms. Saenz congratulated the teachers that were present as well as the teachers from Santa Teresa Elementary and challenged the rest of the schools in the district.   

	
	Daniel Castillo congratulated both Desert View and Sunland Park.  He thanked Mr. Ball for his work with the geometry students and the impact he is making in their lives.  He said he thought the students in the district were up to the challenge.  

	
	Manuela Huerta thanked Mrs. Lovelace for hosting the meeting.  She congratulated all of the schools in the southern area of the district for working hard as a team to achieve AYP.  Mrs. Huerta thanked Mr. Ball for the work he does with the accelerated math students.   

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative, Dimitri Viramontes, said he is a student at STMS and is in Mr. Ball’s geometry class and enjoys the class.  He is one of the students also taking Honors English for high school credit.  Dimitri said he plays football and that they are currently 2 and 1.  

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modification. Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried. 

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the September 9, 2010 school board minutes.    Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  Anita Pedregon, STMS parent addressed the board with a question regarding athletics.  She asked why the athletic budget was cut.  This is reflected by the scheduling of so few games for the middle school teams. 

	
	8.  Action Items:   

	Policy JII – (1)  Electronic Communication Devices
	A. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve Policy JII – (1) Electronic Communication Devices.  She requested students and staff were made aware of the policy.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Pre - K Resolution 
	B. Ms. Saenz asked that the resolution be modified by changing the last paragraph in the resolution to read as follows:  BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Education will work with the broad spectrum of community members and policy makers for total funding of voluntary access to high quality pre-school for four (4) year olds in our public schools.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Pre - K Resolution as modified by Ms. Saenz.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	 Demolition of Barracks & Network Hub at Gadsden H. S. 
	C. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the demolition of barracks and network hub at Gadsden High School.    Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Desert Trail Drainage Improvement Project 
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Desert Trail drainage improvement project.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Berino Elementary Remodel and Addition 2010
	E. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer, said that bids opened on July 22, 2010 for the Berino Elementary Addition and Remodel-2010 project.  Ten bids were received with two bid protests filed.  Reviews by the District Architect, PSFA and the District's Attorney determined that the protests did not have merit and were rejected.  A low bid was received from ESA Construction, Inc. at $6,226,000 for all items listed in the request for bid.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Berino Elementary remodel and addition bid recommendation by the district as recommended by the PSFA and district’s attorney.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended July 31, 2010
	A. Steve Suggs, Chief Financial Officer presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of July 31, 2010.  Mr. Suggs said that in an effort to be green, both the budget and the monthly budget reports would be posted on the district’s web site under finance. 

	 Construction Project Updates
	B. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services gave the board the construction update information prepared by Ralph Gallegos, Construction Executive Director.     

	Adjournment
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:23 p.m.                      
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